Production Research Advisory Board (PRAB)

Meeting Minutes of March 12, 2014
Saginaw Valley Research and Extension Center, Frankenmuth, Michigan
The Production Research Advisory Board meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m.
Those in attendance were:
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Star of the West Milling -PRAB 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Hensler   
Public Comment:  There was none.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  with no additions or deletions to the agenda, a motion was made by Ackerman with support from Martus to accept the agenda as printed.  Motion passed.  
MINUTES:  Meeting Minutes from March 12, 2014 were presented for review.  Ackerman moved to accept minutes as presented.  Martus supported.  Motion passed.          
FINANCIALS:  Financial reports by month, YTD totals and a comparison to budget was presented for review.  Martus moved to accept the financials as presented.  Ackerman supported.  Motion passed.
RESEARCH DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

· Varner offered comments on his participation in this year’s annual Integrated Pest Management – EPA Tour.  Overall this is believed to be a good investment of time and resources.  We hope to participate in next year’s event continuing to cultivate relationships with these officials.

· Varner offered and update on the plot tours that have been held so far including the U.P. , Northern Michigan, Bay and Montcalm Counties.  Each one is different but each one has been a good investment.  Plots are all showing some negatives (root rot, white mold, lateness, etc.) that we will learn from.  Cooperators at all locations have been great to work with.

· We hope to schedule a meeting with agri-business in the near future to discuss and better understand research expectations and possibly lay out lay out a plan for next year.

· White mold is devastating some areas of the state this year.  A long discussion about options, cost, return on investment, etc. took place.  This will be a focus topic at our winter meetings.

· A brief discussion was held on micro nutrient deficiencies, nitrogen rates, other agronomy issues and concerns.    

· Our net focus will be harvest aids (desiccants)

FY 2014-15 budget Recommendation

Cramer reviewed a budget proposal line by line including revenue calculations, expenses including lines inserted in order to offer additional detail.  A motion was made my Martus with support from Ackerman to forward the recommendation to the Commission for approval.  Motion passed.  See attached.    

In other business, Cramer commented on a recent meeting with the Ontario Bean Growers director and researcher.  Talks on research collaboration will continue.  Cramer also commented on recent meetings with MSU Ag Bio Research Director Doug Buhler and a separate meeting with Dr. Jim Kells, MSU Crops and Soil Sciences Department Head.   

The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Joe Cramer, MBC Executive Director

